
 

Highlights                                                                                              October  2004  
• October 25th 7PM Pack Meeting Halloween Party   

• October 25th Popcorn and Wreath Sales Due 

• October 30th  8:30 AM to 4:30 PM  University of Scouting  (Pow Wow) 

• November 15th 7PM Pack Meeting WLE 

Pack 484     
Pack Meeting Tonight 

Spooks and goblins, clowns and 
scouts, they’re all here tonight for our 
annual Halloween party.  Webelos 
Den 3 has organized a fun party, with 
games and treats.  Thank you!!  

Popcorn and wreath sales are due 
tonight.  Awards for most sales will 
be presented at the January meeting. 

Don’t forget to bring non-perishable 
food donations for CROSS food 
shelf.  CROSS would also like to have 
empty one dozen egg cartons. 

Our next pack meeting will be on 
November 15th.  . 

Wreath and Popcorn Sales 

This is our biggest fundraising event 
for the year.  It is important that all 
scouts participate for it to be 
successful. 

Tonight we will collect the sales made 
by the scouts and tally the total 
amount of sales.  Thank you to all the 
scouts for your efforts and sales. 

We also want to thank Rick Wiethorn 
and Jack Baumer for organizing this 
important event, and  the volunteers 
who have helped to tally the sales. 

 

 

 

Webelos Summer Camp 

Webelos Summer Camp is coming up 
for next summer.  Current Bears 
attend 4th grade (Webelos I) camp for 
3 days and 2 nights, while current 
Webelos I’s attend 5th grade (Webelos 
II) camp for 4 days and 3 nights.   
 
Initial reservation forms are due by 
November 5th.  All the council 
needs at this time is a rough estimate 
of the number of boys attending as 
well as some date choices. 
Camp can be a great opportunity to 
earn 2 or more Webelos Activity Pins 
as well as see what Scout camping is 
like, and have FUN. 
1 adult must attend for each 5 boys. 
Rick Wiethorn will be coordinating 
the Bears for their Webelos I camp.  
Thalia Camp will organize the 
Webelos Is for their Webelos II 
camp. 
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Parents Meeting 

Thank you to those who attended the 
October Parent & Leader’s Meeting: 
Bob Hughes, Greg Lieder, Jim 
Burgett, Rick Wiethorn, Jim Casey, 
Steve Kaitz, Dirk Peterson, Bob 
Richter, and Thalia Camp. 

Everyone is welcomed and 
encouraged to attend these meetings.  
Please join us at the MGCC for our 
next meeting November 7th at 7PM. 

Upcoming Training 

Youth Projection Training is 
available online through the Viking 
Council website. 

Cub Scout Roundtable will be held 
on Thursdays, November 4th , and 
December 2nd at 7:30 at the 
Brooklyn Park LDS Church at 86th 
and Noble. 

Pow Wow will be Saturday, 10/30, 
8:30 to 4:30, Park Center HS. The 
Pack will reimburse you for 
registration fees. 

Position Filled!! 

A big thank you to Jack Baumer, who 
will be our Fundraising Coordinator. 

THANK YOU!!!! 

Jim Casey will be taking over the 
coordinating of the Blue & Gold 
Banquet.  Thalia Camp will 
coordinate the current Webelos I 
summer camp registration. 

 



 

Pack Activities 

Each den has been assigned a pack 
activity to organize.  The assignments 
for upcoming pack activities are:  
Holiday Party Mon. Dec 13th – Den 
13 
Winter Fun Day Fri. Jan 21 - Den 8 
Pinewood Derby Practice. 2/9 and 
Race Saturday 2/12- Den 1  
Cake Bake Mon. 3/14 - Den 7 
Late Night Fri. 4/22 - Den 2/10 
and new Tiger Cub Den 
Park Clean up Sat. May 14th - Den 
4 

Annual Picnic Mon. May 23rd - 
Den 9 
Pride Patches 

Scouts can receive Pride Patches for 
participating in Pack activities.  
Activities for which they can receive 
these are:  Park Clean Up (twice each 
year), Fundraising (popcorn & wreath 
sales), Scouting for Food, Winter Fun 
Night (sledding), Pinewood Derby, 
Cake Bake, and the Late Night in 
April. 

Upcoming Events 

Timberwolves Scout Nights.  Jan. 7th, 
Feb. 13th, Mar. 4th, and Mar. 27th. 

Your den leaders will receive forms to 
request tickets soon.   

Webelos News Stories 

We invite the Webelos scouts to 
submit news stories to the pack 
newsletter.  Doing this will fulfill 
some of the requirements for the 
Communicator and possibly the 
Computer achievement awards.  If 
you have a story you would like to 
have printed in the Pack newsletter, 
contact Thalia Camp at 420-0904 or 
email srcamp@mindspring.com. 

 

 

 

 

Fall Rice  L. Trail Clean Up  

October 2nd was our Rice Lake Trail 
clean up.  It was a cold morning.  We 
had a sparse turn out, but thanks go 
to Brandon Baumer, Ryan Spindler, 
Mat Rose, and Sam KenKnight for 
coming out to clean the trail.  We also 
want to give a big thank you to 
Brendon Vescelieos, a den chief, for 
bringing a first aid kit and being our 
first aid contact person. 

 

Pack Web Site 

Visit Pack 484’s Web site at 
http://pack484scouts.tripod.com/

Here you can view newsletters, 
calendars of events, lists of leadership, 
links to other scouting sites and much 
more. 

A big Thank You to David Smith 
for developing and maintaining the 
site. 

You may also want to bookmark the 
Viking Council website.  It has up to 
date information on Viking Council 
and Northern Lights district events. 

http://www.vikingbsa.org/

Newsletter respectfully submitted by 
Thalia Camp 420-0904 
srcamp@mindspring.com    

Scout Leaders:  

Cub Master, Rick Wiethorn (416-
6070). richardw@fapw-cpa.com

Committee Chair, Bob Hughes (416-
3970) Hughesrj@comcast.net    

Assistant Cub Master, Bill Scheig 
(420-6583) bscheig@comcast.net

 

 

 

 

 

Webelos Experience   

What a wonderful weekend it was!!  
The weather was perfect with the 
autumn colors at their peak, sunshine 
and warm temperatures.                 
The day started at 6:30 AM as we 
gathered to travel up to the Stearn’s 
campground.  Once there we pitched 
our tents and set up our campsite.  
There were over 2300 participants for 
the entire event.  To see all the 
campers was awesome.                
After camp was set up the activities 
began.  The scouts made model 
rockets, and then had them launched.  
The rockets went so high in the sky 
you couldn’t see them until the 
parachutes deployed and they started 
to descend.  Some of the other 
activities included seeing and learning 
about Ham radio operators, how to 
be a fur trapper, and the Civil Air 
Patrol.  There were radio controlled 
airplanes and helicopters flying all day 
doing all sorts of amazing stunts.  
There was an achievement midway 
where the scouts had opportunities to 
earn more than 34 requirements in 
areas like Naturalist, Geologist, 
Handyman and Engineer, just to 
name a few.                         We had 
great food.  Each den organized and 
served a meal to our group of 23 
campers.              Saturday was 
topped off with a rock n roll concert 
held in Stearn’s natural amphitheater.  
The concert ended with a bang!!… 
Fireworks that were spectacular.  
Everyone had the best seat in the 
house, and no one had to worry 
about where to park.          After 
returning to our campsite we enjoyed 
hot chocolate and treats.  The night 
was cool and clear, so many stars to 
see.                                     We broke 
camp after a scrumptious breakfast.  
Our camping experience was over, 
but the memories will last a lifetime.                  
Patches will be awarded at the 
November Pack meeting.  
Participants were:  Peter Wear, Sean 
Casey, Abraham Humnick, Ryan 
Burgett, Ryan Tisthammer, Justin 
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White, Daniel Glower, Greg Camp, 
Daniel Fields, Matt Miner, Harrison 
Smith, and their parents. 
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